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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 
 ** There will be no November 
newsletter. Please note the next deadline 

below **  

Estimated Deadline - November 25 for 
the December issue. 

 
For deadlines and to submit articles      

contact: 
 

Editor—Jessica Himple 
NFMSeditor@outlook.com  

 
 

 
NFMS Website: 

http://NorthwestFederation.org  
To see this newsletter in living color go to  

http://NorthwestFederation.org/
Newsletters.asp   

and click on the month  
you want to see. 

 
 

Letters From Our Committee Officers: 

Lora Hall - President 
 
 Volunteering in your 

club or at the Federation 

level offers a wealth of 

personal rewards that 

extend far beyond the act of giving. One of the most 

significant benefits is the sense of fulfillment that 

comes from making a positive impact in our 

rockhounding, lapidary, and paleontology 

communities. Whether it is serving as an officer or a 

committee chair, volunteers often find a deep sense of 

purpose and satisfaction. This sense of achievement 

not only boosts self-esteem but also reinforces the 

idea that individuals can contribute meaningfully to 

the lives of others and the future of our shared hobby. 

 In addition to the emotional rewards, 

volunteering fosters connections and builds 

relationships and allows you to meet people from 

diverse backgrounds who share similar values and 

passions. These interactions can lead to lasting 

friendships and a supportive network that extends 

beyond your term of office or time as a committee 

chair. Furthermore, these relationships often provide a 

sense of belonging, making participants feel more 

integrated within their community and more aware of 

the challenges others face. 
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Letters From Our Committee Officers Continued: 

  

 

By taking on different roles and responsibilities, vol-

unteers can share their knowledge and leadership 

skills and set an example for the next generation of 

rockhounds. Ultimately, the rewards of volunteering 

create a ripple effect, enriching both the volunteer's 

life and the lives of those they serve. It is heartbreak-

ing to hear of clubs and societies that are folding be-

cause they cannot find members willing to serve as 

officers and committee chairs. 

I never saw myself as becoming the President of the 

NFMS or the AFMS Junior Programs Chair, but here I 

am, muddling through with the help of others around 

me including past presidents and current officers. We 

are all in this together, but it does take members 

stepping up to volunteer. So, consider this a personal 

invitation to fill any of our empty positions including 

Treasurer, Endowment Fund Secretary, Safety, Sup-

plies, Ways & Means, Web site Contest Chair, Educa-

tion, and All-American Club Award Chair. TRUST ME, 

if I can do this, you can to!  

Lora Hall 

NFMS President 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Michael Rhodes - 1st 
Vice President 
 
Greetings fellow rock and 

mineral fans,  

  With our transition 

to electronic newsletters the 

frequency of articles from 

your officer has increased. It 

seems difficult to come up with relevant and  inter-

esting material to write about.   

 A few years ago my home  club, The Golden 

Spike Gem and Mineral Society officers decided to 

take a risk and ask our club members how they felt 

the club was doing. What were their expectations 

from the officers, what did they want us to change as 

a club, what were they willing to do to make the club 

more relevant? The responses were informative.  

  Last year the club did a follow up and found 

that most members felt that we had moved in the 

right direction, but that there was still room for im-

provement.  

 In my first article as an officer last year I made 

the commitment that “ If you have concerns that you 

would like to address to the federation feel free to 

email our president or either vice president with your 

concerns. Our email addresses are listed in the bulle-

tin. Mine is: mrmbrhodes0@gmail.com. I hope that 

we can show both transparency and responsibility in 

our communications with you.”  

 As I progress through the ranks within the Ex-

ecutive Committee, my commitment is the same. 

Please let your federation officers know what your 

concerns are. Find out who your club NFMS Director 

and NFMS Delegates are. If your club doesn’t have 

individuals in these positions, volunteer! Help us to 

help you! And as always, Rock ON!  

Continued on page  3 
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Letters From Our Committee Officers Continued: 

 
 

 
Judi Allison -  
Secretary (Treasurer 
Pro Tem) 
 
 Well, folks, we are now 
into our fiscal year 2024-25. Its 
official beginning was Septem-
ber 1. That means we are 
starting anew with our previ-

ously installed officers. They officially took over their 
duties on the above date. I know that their dedication 
and thrust will continue to be toward improving and 
moving our Federation into the future with a solid 
foundation. There have been a couple of newsletters 
in our new format with only the electronic version 
being submitted. I have heard positive comments 
about the process and the design of the newsletter. 
Please feel free to reach out to the Executive Com-
mittee with any concerns or ideas surrounding the 
newsletter or other aspects of the Federation. 

 If you recall, a vote was passed at the annual 
meeting to list only the relevant information and the 
officers in the directory as we go into the future. This 
will happen with the next Directory. We are still in 
the process of ironing out everything, as when our 
Treasurer, Drew, unexpectedly passed away, it broke 
the close link that he and the Directory Chair, his 
wife, Janel, had. But we will figure things out. There 
has been some discussion of only having an electronic 
version of the Directory, but that has not been final-
ized. 

 I do want to let you know that, since I seem to 
continue to be Treasurer pro tem, I am working on a 
more streamlined process to complete the needed 
information and submit your club’s annual dues. I 
hope to get everything in place by mid-October, so 
clubs can get their dues in in a timely manner. I will 
be reaching out to the clubs soon. Until then, contin-
ue to enjoy our weather and go out and find a rock. 
Take care. 

- Judi Allison 

 
 
 
 

 
Gary Warren -  
2nd Vice President 
  
 Well, another month 
has gone by, and the weath-
er is changing so if you are 
going rock hunting, the time 
to do it is now. Of course it is 
always time to go rock 

hunting. As we get into the winter months, now is the 
time to start thinking about what you are going to do 
with all the rocks that you collected during your 
outings. If I might make a suggestion…. Take the rocks 
that you collected this year and while you can still 
remember where you got them from, put them in a 
box or bag and label it so when you find it next year 
or whenever, you will know where you got the rock 
from. I have a friend who labels everything that he 
finds, and he has boxes everywhere, but they are la-
beled, and he can find rocks from anywhere that he 
has been. This is a good system, and it also helps to 
keep your garden and home organized so that you 
can find your treasures. Another thing that probably 
needs to be done, is to service your machines for the 
winter. If they are out in your garage or backyard 
shed, make sure that you have the water out of them, 
and they will not freeze. If they are in your basement, 
take a bit of time and clean up everything and change 
the water or whatever you use for cooling. It is al-
ways nice to work on a clean machine. Well I have 
given you my two cents worth and I hope it has 
helped someone, so I will leave you for now and talk 
to you again in October and please feel free to email 
me with any questions that you might have and I will 
try to answer them for you or put you on to where 
you can get an answer. I am always here to help you 
have a better day out rock hunting and enjoying your-
self. 

- Gary 
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American Federation of Mineral Societies 

Contest Information 

 

 

 

 
 

It’s Never Too Early 
 If you have been reading the Newsletters, you 

have noticed bits of information about deadlines for con-

tests being earlier this year because of the fact the Ameri-

can Federation Show will be March 27-30, 2025. In order 

for the individual Federations to have time for judging en-

tries from various contests and such before submitting the 

top individuals to the American Federation, the deadlines 

for events is earlier this year. We want everyone to be pre-

pared and ready to take part in the opportunities, so I am 

attempting to create a comprehensive collection of due 

dates for the various submissions. If you or your club have 

not entered into any of these opportunities, now is the time. 

It doesn’t have to be a club President or Director that tells 

everyone about the different opportunities. If you see 

something you think is of interest step forward and ask for 

more information, if needed, or enlist some more of your 

club members to be a part of something. 

All American Contest- this is best as a group effort. Enlist 

some creative members of your club and create a year-

book that details the great activities your club takes part in. 

The completed book can be used as a public relations tool. 

All of the information on how to go about this process and a 

booklet outlining suggestions can be found on the AFMS 

website. The dates are incorrect, but the information is rel-

evant. You can reach out to Mary Boesdorfer, writtenin-

wood at gmail.com for guidance and all the details. 

New Programs-This can also be a group effort, or it can be 

done by an individual. There is also a section for Juniors 

and professionals. “Competition encourages individuals 

and clubs to put together a program that any club could 

use as a program. Put it into electronic form, then enter 

that program into the annual AFMS competition. Deadline 

for 2024 entries will be January 15, 2025. If your regional 

Federation has a New Programs Competition chair, you 

need to send it to that person, and they should forward it to 

me. If not, you may send it directly to me with a note that 

your Federation does not have a competition, and I will en-

ter it as a Direct Entry. DeLane Cox, New Programs Com-

petition Chair, at delanec3-at-earthlink.net . If you are 

needing information quickly, you may call at 479-254-0894. 

I will get back to you as soon as possible. So, what are you 

waiting for? Get that program underway now!” (From AFMS 

Newsletter Sept 2024 Issue) 

Bulletin Aids Contest- If you see this written somewhere 

and think, “This doesn’t pertain to me.”, maybe you are 

wrong. Are you even sure you know what it is all about? 

This is a contest relevant to your newsletter or other publi-

cations your club may have produced. Perhaps a member 

wrote about a field trip. Or someone did research and 

wrote an article about a particular stone or geological area. 

Maybe someone in your club composed a poem or drew a  

 

cartoon that ended up in your newsletter. Each of these 

things fits an individual category and could be entered into 

the contest. Our new Bulletin Aids Chairperson, Priscilla 

Hall-Ford has all the information to help you maneuver 

through the process and can help you get things entered. 

The presentations at the AFMS Show in March 2025 will be 

for work completed in 2024. The deadline for submitting 

work to Priscilla will most probably be near the beginning of 

January, so now is the time to be getting ready to submit. 

You can find all the forms and information you need on the 

American Federation website www.amfed.org. 

Juniors Contests- Juniors have many opportunities to win 

awards, including monetary awards. The FRA Program has 

added extra incentives and badges. Juniors can now sub-

mit their written work or drawings to the Newsletter “Crack 

the News” and earn a “George the Geode” patch. There is 

a Junior Achievement Award that may bring a monetary 

award with it. There is a special award for a Junior who 

had entered a competitive case. The Lilian Turner Award is 

exclusively for a Junior rockhound. You can learn much 

more about these things on the NFMS website or the Jun-

ior website www.juniors.amfed.org. Reach out to Jennifer 

Fitch, our Junior Chairperson for more information and 

deadlines. Fitches4god at aol.com. 

AMFS Rockhound of the Year- Hopefully, everyone has 

become aware of this award certificate and the simple pro-

cess for submitting someone for the award. Perhaps, if 

your club doesn’t have a method for choosing a recipient, 

you can take it upon yourself to consider someone you feel 

worthy of being an honoree and submit their name. It 

doesn’t have to be a formal committee. Perhaps it could be 

a way of thanking an officer who had done a great job this 

year or make note of the member who worked tirelessly at 

the annual show. Each club is allowed to submit the name 

of an individual or couple and a Junior. Send your nomina-

tions to Laurie Ellis at nfmsroy at gmail.com 

Website Contest – This contest is a wonderful way to honor 

our creative webmasters. Sadly, we don’t have a chairper-

son this year, so we are unable to conduct a regional con-

test in order to pass the winners on to the American Feder-

ation. Remember that committees, although it seems in our 

rockhound world are made up of one, can be more than 

one individual. (That’s a true committee.) So, why don’t you 

and that friend you have who is a crackerjack webmaster 

take on this committee? I bet you would have fun and meet 

new people! 

 As you can see, there are a lot of opportunities to 

be able to shine. And there is a variety of areas to give 

everyone the opportunity to be showcased. Let’s use the 

opportunities we have at hand. And we can meet more 

great people and show off our abilities. As one of our club’s 

reluctant members stated after exposure to some of the 

busy bees of the Federation, “You know, these Federation 

folks, they’re all right. It changed my mind. I think I met 

some really nice people”. Give it a try. 

By: Judi Allison 
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Endowment Fund Committee Needs Your Input                                                                                    
Submitted by: Jim Brain, Endowment Fund Financial Advisor 

 For years our federation leadership has been asked many times loud and clear by member societies and by individual 
members, “What does the Federation do for us?”. Now is your chance to help answer that question.                                               
 As a little background, over the past few years spending from the Endowment Fund has been limited to covering the re-
duced federation income created when the membership voted to reduce membership dues by $1.00 per adult member. That deci-
sion plus the effects that the Covid 19 pandemic had on overall federation membership and rising inflation has required the NFMS 
Executive Committee to lean heavily on the Endowment Fund to fund the basic operation of the federation. As of the end of Sep-
tember the federation’s financial situation has improved significantly. The need to make up for revenue shortfalls has subsided. 
Currently the Endowment Fund has a balance of nearly $300,000. Annually we are authorized to spend 4% of the average of the 
previous three yearend fund balances plus any carryover funds unexpended from the previous year. This results in about $14,000 
being available this current NFMS business year.                                                                                                                                   
 The committee would like to allocate the funds by February 1, 2025. We are now seeking suggestions from the member 
societies and operating committees as to how best to utilize monies from the Endowment Fund. To meet that timeline, we are ask-
ing each society, at one of their upcoming meetings, to discuss possible ways to spend the Endowment Fund monies. Keep in mind 
funds must be used on programs or activities that benefit the general membership of NFMS.                                                                                                                                                                    
 Several years ago, Endowment Funds were used to upgrade equipment at Camp Hancock and helped fund a permanent 
exhibit at Montana Tech. (Camp Hancock is now a self-supporting activity and Fund monies can no longer be used to support activi-
ties outside the federation.)                                                                                                                                                                     
 Endowment Fund monies can only be used to cover NFMS basic operating costs in emergency situations to make up for 
revenue shortfalls like those that occurred in the recent past when member dues were reduced.                                                                   
 Over the years endowment funds have funded travel costs for outside speakers at annual meetings, funded special travel-
ing exhibits at annual shows, and paid for the additional costs incurred by the hosting clubs to accommodate the annual meeting.                                                                                                                             
 Currently on the table is a project to accelerate the updating of the material in the Slide/Video library to modern technolo-
gies. We are awaiting cost estimates for that. 

 Using the format below please include a brief description of your proposals, an estimated cost, and state how it would 

benefit the NFMS membership as a whole. Jim Brain, Endowment Fund Financial Advisor, will be consolidating the responses for 

the committee. He needs your response by January 1, 2025. His contact information is listed in the Federation Newsletter under 

the Endowment Fund Committee, Financial Advisor.                                                                                                                                        

 The committee would appreciate responses by January 1. 2025. The committee will prioritize proposals and recommend 

those to be funded in 2024-25 to the federation executive committee for final approval. Unfunded acceptable proposals will be 

saved for the next year when additional funds will be available.  
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NFMS Club Show Schedule -- 2024 

Oct 4th 5th & 6th 2024 

Portland 
Regional Gem 

& Mineral 
Show 

Wingspan Event & Conference 
Center at the Westside Commons 

Roberta Hanson  
prgmsa.president@gmail.com 

Fri & Sat  10 - 6 801 NE 34th Ave 
https://

portlandregionalgemandmineral.
com 

Sun  10 - 5 Hillsboro, OR   97124 
www.facebook.com/groups/

prgms  

Oct 5th & 6th 2024 

Marysville 
Rock & Gem 

Club 

Evergreen Fairgrounds   

(Bldg. 500) 

Christine Morrissey 

Sat  10 - 5 14405 179th Ave SE   

Sun  10 - 5 Monroe, WA   98272 cmvw@frontier.com 

Oct 5th 2024 
Idaho Falls 

Gem & 
Mineral 
Society 

Bonneville County Fairgrounds John Nicklas  

Saturday  10 - 6 1542 E. 73rd South cbnopal219@gmail.com  

 Idaho Falls, ID 83404 www.ifrockhounds.com  

Oct 19th & 20th 2024 

Hells Canyon 
Gem Club 

Nez Perce County Fairgrounds 

* Admission - $5, 17 and under are 
free with an adult  

Mary Lou Northup  
mlandjl@yahoo.com  

Saturday  10 - 5 1229 Burrell Ave. (208) 743-6944 

Sunday  10 -  4 Lewiston, ID 83501 
https://

www.hellscanyongemclub.com 

Nov 16th & 17th 2024 
Maplewood 
Rock and 

Gem 
Clubhouse 

Maplewood Rock and Gem 
Demonstration Show 

Chris Huffines 

Sat  10 - 5 8802 196th ST SW  

Sun  10 - 5 Edmonds, WA 98026 www.maplewoodrockclub.com 

Dec 7th & 8th 2024 
Maplewood 
Rock and 

Gem 
Clubhouse 

Maplewood Rock and Gem Winter 
Bazaar 

Heather Martin 

Sat  10 - 5 8802 196th ST SW  Shows.maplewoodrockngem@gmail.co
m 

Sun  10 - 5 Edmonds, WA 98026 www.maplewoodrockclub.com 

March 29th & 30th 2025 

Mount Baker 
Rock and 
Gem Club 

Pioneer Pavilion Community 
Center 

Candi Gerard 

Saturday  10 - 6 2007 Cherry Street candisjewlery@gmail.com 

Sunday 10 - 5 Ferndale, WA 98248 www.mtbakerrockclub.org 

https://portlandregionalgemandmineral.com
https://portlandregionalgemandmineral.com
https://portlandregionalgemandmineral.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/prgms
http://www.facebook.com/groups/prgms
mailto:cbnopal219@gmail.com
http://www.ifrockhounds.com
mailto:mlandjl@yahoo.com
https://www.hellscanyongemclub.com
https://www.hellscanyongemclub.com
https://www.hellscanyongemclub.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/prgms
http://www.facebook.com/groups/prgms
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Rock Of The Month: Calcite 

 .Calcite is a common yet fascinating mineral found in a variety of geological settings, from sedimen-
tary rocks to hydrothermal veins. Composed of calcium carbonate (CaCO3), calcite has played an important 
role in human history, particularly in the fields of architecture and art. The ancient Egyptians, Greeks, and Ro-
mans used calcite extensively to carve sculptures, make pigments, and construct temples and buildings. Per-
haps its most notable historical use is in the construction of the Great Pyramids of Giza, where blocks of cal-
cite, also known as alabaster, were used for their smooth and reflective qualities, giving the structures a shim-
mering appearance in the sunlight. 

In addition to its historical significance, calcite stands out due to its unique optical properties. One of the most 
intriguing characteristics of calcite is its ability to demonstrate double refraction. When a clear piece of calcite 
is placed over text, the words appear doubled—this optical phenomenon occurs because light traveling through 
the crystal is split into two separate rays. This property has made calcite essential in scientific instruments, es-
pecially during the 19th century, when it was used to create Nicol prisms, a crucial component in polarizing 
microscopes. The famous Iceland Spar variety, known for its transparency and perfect cleavage, was particu-
larly valued for this purpose. 

Beyond its scientific uses, calcite boasts a variety of fun facts that make it a favorite among collectors and ge-

ologists alike. Calcite can be found in a rainbow of colors, including white, yellow, green, and even pink, de-

pending on the impurities present during its formation. It is also the main component of stalactites and stalag-

mites in caves, forming stunning natural sculptures over thousands of years. Interestingly, calcite is even found 

in biological formations, such as the shells of marine organisms and the skeletal structures of corals. With its 

versatility and presence in both the natural and human-made worlds, calcite remains a mineral of immense his-

torical, scientific, and aesthetic value. 

Jessica Himple                                                                                                                                                          

Everett Rock and Gem Club                                                                                                                                      

Editor for NFMS Newsletter 

"Calcite Mineral." Mindat.org, Hudson Institute of Mineralogy, www.mindat.org/min-859.html.  

Specimens from my personal collection: 

Calcite/Quartz, from Chenzhou, 

Hunan, China 
Calcite/Quartz/Sphalerite/

Barite, from Elmwood Mine, 

Carthage, Smith County, Ten-

nessee, USA 

Calcite, from Elmwood Mine, 

Carthage, Smith County, Ten-

nessee, USA 

"Calcite." Encyclopedia Britannica, Encyclopaedia Britannica, Inc., www.britannica.com/science/calcite.  

http://www.britannica.com/science/calcite
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NFMS EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 2024-
2025 

PRESIDENT:  Lora Hall, Hellgate Miner-
al Society of Missoula, MT, PO Box 
1095, Frenchtown MT 59834     sil-
vertipminis@msn.com  

1ST  VICE PRESIDENT: Michael 
Rhodes,  Golden Spike Gem & Min-
eral Society, 317 E 200 S, Brigham 
City, UT, 84302-2621, (435) 230 0403  
mrmbrhodes0@gmail.com  

 2ND VICE PRESIDENT:  Gary Warren, 
Golden Spike Gem &Mineral Society, 
317 E 200 S. Brigham City, UT, 
84302, (435) 720 - 1775               
rockhunter1946@gmail.com  

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY:  Judi Alli-
son, Hatrockhounds Gem and Miner-
al Society, 1701 NW 11th. St., Hermis-
ton, OR, 97882, (541) 720-4950, 
nfmssec@gmail.com 

TREASURER: VACANT  

Judi Allison (pro tem), Hatrockhounds 
Gem and Mineral Society, 1701 NW 
11th. St., Hermiston, OR, 97882, (541) 
720-4950, nfmssec@gmail.com 

NFMS STANDING COMMITTEES 

BUDGET: 1st Vice President (see  
above) 
 
BULLETIN AIDS: Priscilla Hall-Ford 

Oregon Agate & Mineral Society, 
P.O.Box 818, La Center, WA 98629 

       (360) 518-7829.                        
Rockhounder2019@comcast.net  

 
CIRCULATION: Golden Spike Gem & 
Mineral Society, 875 E 4500 S, S. Og-
den, UT 84403,   
(801) 479-4286, Roxhund@aol.com 
* Clubs need only to send contact info for 
their board members. Contact clubs directly 
to reach out to specific members. 

 

CREDENTIALS: Del & Clara Walker, 
Tualatin Valley Gem Club, 12377 SE 
Davis Loop, Prineville, OR,  97754,   

      (503) 812-6540,              
cwalk12377@gmail.com 

 
CUSTODIAN: 2ND Vice President:  (see 

above) 
 
DIRECTORY:  Janel Lacey, Marcus 
Whitman Gem and Mineral Society, 
43618 SW McKay Dr, Pendleton, OR, 
97801, (541) 215-2839,        
jclawl6461@gmail.com  
* Clubs need only to send contact info for 
their board members. Contact clubs directly 
to reach out to specific members. 

 

 
EDUCATION/ALL AMERICAN CLUB 
AWARD :     OPEN   
 
ENDOWMENT FUND:   
 CHAIRMAN: Vicki Johnson, South-
ern Washington Mineralogical Society, 
1574 Mt. Pleasant Rd., Kelso, WA 
98626 (360) 751-8031, 
vickijrocks@msn.com  
 
 SECRETARY: OPEN 
  
 TREASURER:  Lyle Vogelpohl,  

West Seattle Rock Club, 8810 37th 
Ave. SW, Seattle, WA 98126-3617,      

      (206) 932-3292,                           
lrvogelpohl@comcast.net 

 
 FINANCIAL ADVISOR:  Jim Brain, 

NFMS Club-At-Large, 6410 W Sun-
dance Dr., Spokane, WA  99208,  

      (509) 863-9883,                 
jrbrain233@outlook.com  

 
HISTORIAN: Robert Dalton, Clacka-

mette Mineral and Gem Club, 18485 
SW Pacific DR Unit 92, Tualatin, OR 
97062 (859) 533-0026,                
Robert.dalton1960@gmail.com 

 
JUNIORS CHAIR:  Jennifer Fitch, Hell-

cat Mineral Society, 21148 Old US 
Hwy 93, Florence, MT, 59833 (517) 
281-7461,                         Fitch-
s4god@aol.com  

 
NEWSLETTER  EDITOR:                  

Jessica Himple, (425) 622-3504,                                            
nfmseditor@outlook.com 

NFMS CLUB-AT-LARGE: 1ST Vice 
President (see above) 

 
NOMINATING CHAIRMAN:  
Jennifer Haley 
2490 Spring Mountain Rd. 
St. Helena, CA 94574 
541-660-1832 
ladybuglane@napablogger.com 

NORTHWEST ROCKHOUND  RE-
TREAT (Hancock):  Walter Butler, 
8821 SW Equestrian Place, Crooked 
River Ranch, OR 97760, (503) 702-
5743,  waltercbutler@comcast.net 

PAST PRESIDENTS COUNCIL: Larry 
Hulstrom, Lakeside Gem and Miner-
al Club, 5409 W 26th Ave. 
Kennewick, WA 99338, (509) 308-
8312, rockhound132@charter.net 

PUBLIC LANDS ADVISORY: Susie 
Koppert, Mt. Hood Rock Club, 135 
SE Marsh Rd., Sandy, OR 97055   
susiekopper@mail.com 

RESOLUTIONS:  Audrey Vogelpohl, 
West Seattle Rock Club, 8810 37th 
Ave. SW, Seattle, WA 98126-3617,    

      (206) 932-3292,                           
avogelpohl@comcast.net  

 
RULES AND AWARDS COMMITTEE: 
RULES AND AWARDS CHAIR: :   

Joshua Hulstrom, Lakeside Gem 

and Mineral Club, 5409 W 26th Ave., 

Kennewick, WA 99338, (509) 306-

0385,      

josh_hulstrom@hotmail.com  

 

 JUDGING DIRECTOR : Charise 

Ash, Mount Hood Rock Club, 2331 

N Mist Dr, Vernonia, OR 97064,   

charisemarie@gmail.com 

 

      EXHIBITS REGISTRAR:  Larry Hul-
strom, Lakeside Gem and Mineral 
Club, 5409 W 26th Ave. Kennewick, 
WA 99338, (509) 308-8312, rock-
hound132@charter.net 

SAFETY:  OPEN 
 
SCHOLARSHIP: Mary Lou Northrup, 

1623 Powers Ave, Lewiston, ID 
83501, (208) 743-6944,  
mlandjl@yahoo.com 

 
SHOW COORDINATOR:  Faith Farley, 

Bitterroot Gem and Mineral Society, 
392 Market St S, Corvallis, MT 
59828, (406) 961-3347 

      earthmother169@gmail.com 
 
SLIDE/ VIDEO LIBRARIAN: Ronna 

Watkins, Yakima Rock and Mineral 

Club, PO Box 635, Tieton WA 

98947, (509) 673-0085  

nfmsronna@gmail.com 

 
STAMPS:  Aaron Currier, Willamette 

Agate & Mineral Society, 2182 Broad-
way Ct, Salem, OR, 97304                     
(503) 385-5649,   fos-
sils@curriergraphics.com 

 
 Ed Anderson, Sweet Home Rock & 

Mineral Society, 40182 Hilltop Dr, 
Lebanon, OR, 97355                          
(541) 451-1577,  
ela4rocks@gmail.com 

 
SUPPLIES:  OPEN  
 
WAYS & MEANS:  OPEN 
 
WEBMASTER:  Brad Larson, Owyhee 
Gem and Mineral Society,  6010 W. 
Cruzen St., Boise, ID  83704            
 (208) 465-1920, 
nfms.webmaster@gmail.com 
 

mailto:silvertipminis@msn.com
mailto:silvertipminis@msn.com
mailto:mrmbrhodes0@gmail.com
mailto:cdwalker@q.com
mailto:Fitchs4od@aol.com
mailto:Fitchs4od@aol.com
mailto:ladybuglane@napablogger.com
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NFMS SPECIAL COMMITTEES  
 

FIELD TRIP CHAIRMAN:  Doug True, 
Billings Gem & Mineral Club, 2622 
Broadwater, Billings, MT 59102,  

      (406) 670-0506,                          
dtruefossils12@yahoo.com 

 
ROCKHOUND OF THE YEAR:  Laurie 

Ellis, Hatrockhounds Gem and Mineral 
Society, 57462 Clarks Canyon Rd, 
Heppener, OR 97836, (541) 626-3131, 
nfmsroy@gmail.com 

 
SHOW CHAIR 2023: Mike Filarski, 

Hatrockhounds Gem and Mineral Soci-
ety,  PO Box 502, Irrigon, OR 97844,  
(541) 571-2593,  
stonemorlin1@netscape.net  

 
WEBSITE CONTEST: OPEN 
 

 
AFMS COMMITTEES (NFMS Repre-

sentatives) 
 

AFMS 1st VP - Ronna Watkins 
AFMS Junior Program Chair - Lora 
Hall 
ENDOWMENT FUND - Judi Allison  
PROGRAM COMPETITION - DeLane 
Cox 
SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION- Mary 
Lou Northrup  
 

THINGS YOU SHOULD KNOW 
 
The AMERICAN LANDS ACCESS AS-
SOCIATION (ALAA) is a 501(c)(4) or-
ganization.  Its purpose is to promote and 
ensure the right of amateur hobby fossil 
and mineral collecting, recreational pro-
specting and mining, and the use of public 
and private lands for educational and rec-
reational purposes; and to carry the voice 
of all amateur collectors and hobbyists to 
our elected officials, government regula-
tors and public lands managers.  Your an-
nual individual/couple membership fee is 
$25 which helps support their activi-
ties.  Club membership is $50 per 
year.  Send to Treasurer, P.O. Box 54398, 
San Jose, CA 95154.  Make checks paya-
ble to: American Lands Access Assn.  Ap-
plications can be downloaded 
at:  www.amlands.org  on the left side of 
the page.  For more information con-
tact:  Frank Mullaney, 408-266-1791, cell: 
408-691-2655, Rockyfiv@aol.com 
 
 
The AFMS NEWSLETTER is published 
monthly except Jan-Jul-Aug by the Ameri-
can Federation of Mineralogical Societies.  
Each NFMS member society should have 
three people (usually the Pres, Secretary 
and Editor) receiving the AFMS Newslet-
ter.  If they are not, or if anyone else wants 

to subscribe ($5 per year). Contact: Linda 
Jaeger, 3515 E 88th St, Tulsa, OK  74137, 
AFMSeditor@AMFED.org (918) 630-
6498 or (918) 481-0249. Make checks 
payable to “AFMS”.   
  
The NORTHWEST NEWSLETTER is 
the official publication of the Northwest 
Federation of Mineralogical Societies 
(NFMS) and is sent to each club electroni-
cally in PDF form between six to ten times 
per year. It is the responsibility of each 
club to forward the newsletter to the mem-
bership. The newsletters are also posted to 
the Federation website electronically and 
archived there for members to review or 
download.   
 
 
For matters related to this newsletter 
(i.e. content, advertising, etc.) contact 
the editor.  

 
SHOW COORDINATION.  Your Fed-
eration provides a free service for 
NFMS members by listing your show in 
this Newsletter, on the NFMS website, 
two magazines (“Rocks and Minerals” 
and  
“Rock and Gem”) and the on-line calen-
dar from “Lapidary Journal”.  Please 
provide the date and time for the show, 
the club name and show title (if applica-
ble), the location of the show, admission  
price, and most important a contact per-
son with  
address, e-mail address and/or phone (e-
mail is preferred).  Please send your 
show information four to six months in 
advance to the Show Coordination 
Chairperson. If you see an error once 
your show is listed, or if your show is 
not listed, contact the Newsletter Chair 

 
 
SAVE STAMPS PROGRAM.  NFMS 
members are encouraged to use and save 
commemorative stamps. The money gener-
ated from the sale of these used (cancelled) 
stamps is then donated to Junior Fund.   
The collected stamps can be sent to the 
Stamps  Chairperson, brought to the 
NFMS Annual Show or given to your Fed-
eration Director in your club.  

 
ATTENTION CLUB TREASURERS 

 
Where to send your money 

 
To NFMS Treasurer for: 
 1.  Dues (new and renewal) and 
supplies 
 2.  Donations for the general fund 
 3.  Donations to Junior          
Achievement 
 4.  Advertisement in this      
Newsletter 

Send to:  see Treasurer this page. 
 
To NFMS Endowment Fund Treasurer for: 

1. Donations to Endowment Fund 
2. Memorial contributions 
Make check payable to NFMS 

Endowment Fund, send to Endowment 
Fund Treasurer, 8810 37th Ave SW, Seat-
tle, WA  98126-3617 
 
To NFMS Scholarship Chairperson for: 

1.  Donations to AFMS Scholar-
ship Fund 
 2.  Memorial contributions to 
AFMS Scholarship 
Make check payable to AFMS Scholarship 
Fund. 
Send to:  Mary Lou Northrup (see Scholar-
ship this page). 
 
To AFMS Endowment Fund  for: 

1.  Donations to AFMS Endow-
ment 
 2.  Memorials 
Send to: See AFMS Newsletter 
   
To ALAA Treasurer for: 

Memberships, new and renewals 
Donations  
Make check payable to ALAA 

( American Lands Access 
Assn) Treasurer, P.O. Box 
54398, San Jose, CA 95154 

 
NFMS WEB SITE:  www.amfed.org/nfms 

or   

http://northwestfederation.org/ 

 
 

*Due to changing to an elec-

tronic newsletter, clubs are 

no longer required to send 

contact information 

throughout the year for 

members who are added or 

removed from their roster. 

Directory will now only re-

quire the contact infor-

mation for the board mem-

bers of each club. If you 

would like to contact a spe-

cific person in another club, 

please contact their club. 

http://www.amlands.org
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